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Youth Precinct Grants Received 
We are delighted to announce that the Shire of Pingelly has successfully secured full funding 
for Stage 1 of the Youth Precinct. The need for the Youth Precinct was identified by young   
people themselves through the consultation for the Pingelly Youth Strategy 2021-2025 and 
further developed in consultation and collaboration with the whole community. The 2022    
Pingelly Perception Survey identified ‘Youth services and facilities’ as one of the top 5 priorities 
and one of the top 3 opportunities for improvement for Pingelly.  
Lotterywest have committed to contribute $415,169, the Commonwealth Government have 
committed $267,597 and the Shire will contribute $34,709. It is hoped that this project will     
re-engage young people and provide young people with a renewed sense of community in   
Pingelly. Stage 1 of the Youth Precinct includes the following: 

A. Pump Track on Queen Street, opposite the Shire offices; 
B. Youth Centre at the playgroup/daycare building on Queen Street; 
C. Minor works next to the new Youth Centre; and 
D. Ninja Park near the PRACC.  

Note that Stage 1  does not include upgrades to the skate park. This may be achieved at a later 
date if more funding is obtained.    
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These facilities are to fill a current gap for young people between the ages of 10-18 who       
currently do not have any recreational facilities or place to meet their friends. As some have 
put it they are ‘too old for swings, too young for the pub’.  
It is anticipated that the Shire will seek quotes or a tender for the development of these        
facilities early in the new financial year.  
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Pingelly Town Trail Grant Received 
The Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural      
Industries has approved a grant of $25,000 to the Shire to      
develop a detailed plan for a mountain bike trail in the bush   
reserve between the railway and Realm Street.  
This aligns with the latest Wheatbelt trails plan which proposes 
mountain bike trails in Dryandra National Park. This town trail 
will then help make Pingelly the ‘jump off’ location for riders 
going to Dryandra and for the community.   
It is anticipated that the Shire will seek quotes early in the new 
financial year and that there will be community workshops to 
seek your feedback develop a trail that reflects the community.   


